
Dear parents and caregivers, 
A warm welcome to all our new students and families:  MatrixKhan, Chevalay and Aroha.   
Welcome back to Alex. 
 
 
PHOTOLIFE CLASS & INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS 
The photos have arrived.  All students who paid for photos have been given a notice regarding collection. 
If you placed an order and have not yet collected, please talk to the office ladies. 
 
 
PARENT DISCUSSIONS   
Thank you to everyone who came along to parent discussions earlier in the week.  If you missed the appointments, 
please do not hesitate to meet with the class teacher at another mutually agreed time. 
 
 
STOPPING AT THE FRONT ENTRANCE 
Please be reminded that you are not permitted to stop and drop at the front entrance of the school.   
Our drop off zone is at the rear of the school only! 
 
 
NO DOGS ON SCHOOL GROUNDS 
Our school is a dog free zone.  Please do not be offended if you are asked to remove your dog from 
the school grounds.  This is for the safety of both children and family pets. 
 
 
SORE THROATS MATTER! 
Sore throats can be caused by a number of bacteria or viruses.  When a sore throat is caused 
by  Group A Strepococcal bacteria or “Strep throat “ if untreated, it can cause Rheumatic   
Fever - a serious disease that attacks the heart.    The Strep bug is very contagious and can 
be spread by coughing and sneezing around others.  Strep throat can occur again and again 
(your chid does not become immume to the strep bug.  That is why it is very important for ALL 
sore throats to be seen by a doctor or nurse.   If your child is diagnosed with Strep throat, 
they must remain at home for 24 hours after commencing antibiotic treatment.   
 
 
TEACHER ONLY DAY 
Term 3 starts on Tuesday 25th July.   Monday 24th July is a Teacher only day. 
 
 
LOST PROPERTY 
The box beside the L.S.C is overflowing with lost property.  Please come and collect any items which belong to 
your child.  We will be sending all unclaimed items to a charitable organisation at the end of the term. 

Student Name:______________________                                Room No:___________ 

Newsletter No 10:  30th June 2017 

Term 2 finishes at 2:30pm on 

Friday 7th July. 

 

Term 3 starts at 8:40am on 

Tuesday 25th July. 
 

Monday 24th July is a  

Teacher Only Day. 
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House results as at the end of Week 9 

         Tane                   Tangaroa                 Ruaumoko             Tawhirimatea 



Kind regards 

 
 
 
Anne  Johnson 
PRINCIPAL 

JUNIOR SCHOOL WEEKLY “ON TIME” ATTENDANCE  

INCENTIVE 
All Junior children who arrive at school on time for the week go into a prize draw. 

Congratulations to:  Week 8 winners  Zariah Rm 12 

          Hepisipa Rm 15 

       Week 9 Winners Elaina Rm 9 

           Oliver Rm 4 

FAIRFIELD LEARNER VALUES  

The following students have won a $5.00 canteen voucher               

in our weekly Fairfield Learner Values draw. 

 

Week 8 – Tysin - Room 16 - I  always give my best 

Week 9 - Harley - Room  7 - I never give up, even when its hard 

  Monthly Attendance Incentive 

Congratulations to our June winner:   

The Porima/Bowden Family  
 This family received a $30.00 voucher.  

—————————–—————————————————————————————————–———————————————————————

Congratulations Room 15 
For being the class with the best “On Time” attendance 

for June. 

TERM 3 BASKETBALL 
For the Term 3 Basketball league, we will only be entering a Year 5/6 team. 
Currently we have 2 spaces available in this team. 
If your child is Year 5 or 6 and keen to play, please talk to Whaea Donna for more information. 

Woohoo!!!   
Fairfield Primary has been selected as one of  

the deserving Kiwi schools to receive  

Pass it Forward balls.   

 

What is Pass it Forward? 

For every Pass it forward ball sold at Rebel sports,  

they will donate the same ball to a deserving school  

as they believe every kid deserves the chance to  

play sport. 

 

Thanks Miss Whittaker for writing an amazing letter  

and nominating our school. 

 

Keep an eye on our facebook page as we post photos of our students making great use of the balls. 

KOROWAI TUAKANA O MARAWATEA 
In celebration of Matariki Week, the senior students  

participated in the making if this unique korowai. 
In acknowledging the Manaakitangi and the Whanaungatanga 

of our school, every senior student produced their own  
individual feather which was then arranged onto this korowai. 

KA MAU TE WEHI! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JUNIOR SCHOOL 

SCIENCE FUN DAY 

TUESDAY  

4TH JULY 

 
 

 

To complete our topic study on Chemical Reactions,  
the Junior school  

(Rooms 4,5,7,8,9,12,15 & 16) 
will be participating in 8 different science activities. 

 
Activities will start at 

9:00am and will continue  
throughout the day. 

 
 
 


